

Minutes of the Plockton and District Community Council

AGM

6. JUNE.2022

Present : P MACKENZIE (CHAIR), D GASS, I HAY, F MACKENZIE, E CAMERON, J MACLEAN

Apologies : B CAMPBELL (COUNCILLOR)

Members of the public 4

1. Minutes of previous AGM adopted by IH and seconded by EC.
2. Chairpersons report attached.
3. Treasurers report – Audited accounts presented by D Gass. Handover to the new treasurer ongoing. Adopted by FMK and seconded by PMK.
4. Demit of Office bearers.

IH and FMK proposed PMK as Chair

PMK and DG proposed FMK as Vice Chair

IH and DG proposed PMK as Secretary PMK

and FMK proposed DG as Treasurer.

Date of next meeting June 2023.

Minutes of Plockton and District Community Council Meeting

6 JUNE 2022

Present : P MACKENZIE (CHAIR), D GASS, I HAY, F MACKENZIE, E CAMERON, J MACLEAN

Apologies : B CAMPBELL (COUNCILLOR)

Members of the public 4

1. Minutes of previous meeting adopted PMK and seconded by EC
2. Treasurers report – no change from last meeting.
3. Co- option of 2 new members - IH nominated Martin Bliss, seconded by FMK. PMK nominated Alex Hendry(not present) seconded by EC.
4. Matters arising from previous meeting - DG presented the CC with the Defibrillator spreadsheet. PMK has applied to SSE Resilience Fund for £4000, for new defibrillator for Achnandarach. Fundraising proposed, charity donations.
Cycling grant- PMK to speak to Iain Mackay and Alex Glasgow.
No update from S Manning at H C. IH proposed a strong letter to new Councillors re lack of progress.
Duirinish Bridge damage – A Bone said not serious.
Barrier has been placed at the damaged wall near Ceann An Uib.
Signage at Duncraig junction to be addressed.

Fences at PHS/CEANN AN UIB – contact Robert Campbell at HC.

5. Planning – The Chair welcomed Iain Maciver from SLHA. There is to be a site meeting on 7th June at 14 Harbour Street re completion date. Janitors house – LSHA acting as agents for HC are putting in an application for a terrace of 3 houses on the site. A 3 bed and 2, 2 bedrooms. Ear marked for key workers. Shinty Pitch site - 12 houses- progressing to planning with a pre application. I Maciver to send a consultation template, to be circulated regarding the Shinty Pitch development. Pre planning application will include community consultation.
6. Parking/Traffic Management - no update from S Manning. IH reported that yellow lines to go down soon. Carpark – Meeting held recently with fishermen, Trust, Harbours and all agreed to doubling the size of the current carpark and include facilities like shower block, storage. IH proposed to go with extending and meeting fishermen's requirements. DG seconded.
7. Computer – PMK to buy new computer for CC. IT – All sorted out. Chair(or representative) only to take decision on deleting emails. Policy to be drawn up. Martin Allen (Associate) to set up timed deletion.
8. AOB – IH suggested getting phone box painted. Alex Townend suggested bigger bin at Coral beach carpark as carpark bigger now. PMK to action. M. Mackenzie suggested bottle bank for Duirinish , as well as a bus shelter(IH to action) and noticeboard. New noticeboards required across the district. Benches – IH to speak to KPL regarding donation of 2 benches. It was noted that new campervan sign appears to be working.
9. Date of next meeting - 11 July at 7.30pm to be held at Duncraig Castle.
10. Meeting closed at 9.40pm.